
STATE OF CALIFORNIA                                                                                                                            GAVIN NEWSOM, Governor 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
505 VAN NESS AVENUE 

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298 

 
 

 

February 25, 2025         E20240111-01 

          

Jennifer Kaminsky 

Manager – Electric Assets & Compliance 

San Diego Gas & Electric  

8326 Century Park Court 

San Diego, CA 92123 

 

SUBJECT: Closure Letter – Incident No. E20240111-01 & SDG&E Incident Number: 240111-

15654 

 

Ms. Kaminsky:  

 

The Safety and Enforcement Division (SED) of the California Public Utilities Commission 

reviewed San Diego Gas & Electric’s (SDG&E) actions as part of its investigation of incident 

No. E20240111-01 that occurred at 3104 Borrego Valley Road, Borrego Springs, CA 92004 on 

January 11, 2024. SED considered all information provided to SED by SDG&E and any third-

party reports relating to the incident.  

 

This letter serves as notification that SED’s investigation of the subject incident is closed; 

however, SED may re-open the investigation when deemed necessary.  

 

Thank you for your cooperation in this investigation. If you have any questions, please contact 

Kyle King, at (213) 266 – 4734 or by email at Kyle.King@cpuc.ca.gov.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Fadi Daye, P.E.  

Program and Project Supervisor  

Electric Safety and Reliability Branch  

Safety and Enforcement Division  

California Public Utilities Commission  

 

Cc:  Lee Palmer, Director, Safety and Enforcement Division, CPUC  

Derek Fong, Senior Utilities Engineer, Supervisor, ESRB, CPUC  

Kyle King, Utilities Engineer, ESRB, CPUC 

mailto:Kyle.King@cpuc.ca.gov

